ECKLES TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

JANUARY 18, 2011
Attendance:

Township Chairman:  Dennis Zeto
Township Supervisor: Don Hazeman

Township Supervisor: Mel Milender

Township Supervisor:  Cory Wilson
Township Treasurer: Gabrielle Zeto

Township Clerk: Mary Lou Milender

Visitors present:  Chris Hogan, Thore Thorson, John Schocker, Jim Crosby, Ron Gilberg and Fred Kelm.
Meeting called to order at 7:30 p.m. with listed members present.
Minutes of the December 21, 2010 Town Board Meeting was read.  Motion by Mel Milender,
seconded by Don Hazeman to approve the minutes as read. Motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT: 

Bills are payable with check numbers 3869 - 3879, totaling $5,857.82.  Motion by Ervin Blom
seconded by Mel Milender to pay the bills as submitted.    Motion carried unanimously.


Gabrielle Zeto reported that cash by fund balances are:
        General $53,170.99, Road & Bridge $83,330.85
        Fire ($401.13), Cemetery $4,287.98   for a total Cash balance of $140,388.69.
Motion by Don Hazeman seconded by Ervin Blom to approve the Treasurer's Report.  Subject to
audit.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Cory Wilson to take $125,000.00 out of the checking account and put it in a 3 month C.D.    After some discussion a motion to amend it to read a 6 month C.D. was voted on.  Motion carried unanimously.

Road Report: John Schocker asked the board if he should order crack fill from the County and was told to go ahead and order it.   Estimated at $1,000.00.
Don Hazeman reported that the resident that lives at 4904 Jackpine Rd has been pushing snow out of his driveway into the ditch and asked the clerk to send him our snowplow letter.

Mel Milender reported he has received several calls regarding the crown on Balsam Road where the tar and the dirt come together.  Asked if anything can be done.  

Cory Wilson will remove the stop sign at the corner of Palomino Rd and Balsam once he can get to it.

Shooting Sports Report:  Dennis Zeto informed the board the subleases for the Bemidji Area Shooters Association and the Trap & Skeet Club have been sent to the County Attorney for review.
Rural Fire Association:  Mel Milender reported that a committee is researching the positives and negatives of a fire district.   He traveled to a meeting in Cloquet.  They have the only district in the state.   Mel asked them if they had it to do all over again would they still go that route and they indicated that they would, even with all the problems they encountered.   One benefit would be that the city cannot threaten to get rid of the firemen each time they do their budget.   A grant was received to review the feasibility of a district.   Mel is part of the selection committee.
Mary Lou reported that she is working with Nate Nolting, to get the Web page up and running.

Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Cory Wilson to take $125,000.00 out of the checking account and put it in a 3 month C.D.  After some discussion, a motion to amend it to read a 6 month C.D. was voted on.  Motion carried unanimously.

A work session is scheduled for Feb. 8 at 7:00 p.m. to determine the 2012 levy recommendations.  The board of supervisors will also prioritize the roads which will get general maintenance in 2011 and the assessment policy for the paving.
The audit has been scheduled for Feb. 15, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.

Motion by Mel Milender, seconded by Cory Wilson to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Lou Milender




Dennis Zeto
Township Clerk




Chairman
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